## Sir Andrew Green K.C.M.G Weston House Deddington OX15 0TG

Tel/Fax: 01869 337837 e-mail; afgreen@btconnect.com

3 July 2014

Dear Sir Andres,

## LTIM revision

At our meeting on 10 June I mentioned the revised LTIM estimates.

We welcome the steps already taken by the ONS to revise historical net migration. However, we suggest that the revised LTIM for 2001-2011 should now be broken down at least into British, EU and non-EU migration. That should be possible, given that both the census and the IPS record country of birth and citizenship. Furthermore the ONS have ascribed a large part of the discrepancy to EU migrants. Such a breakdown would provide a firmer basis on which to examine the key issues that now arise. It would also allow the efforts of the current government to reduce immigration to be fairly judged.

Brok wisker, Antrop

P.S. lan writing separately about the population projections.

Sir Andrew Dilnot CBE
The UK Statistics Authority
1 Drummond Gate
London
SW1V 2QQ